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MEMORANDUM 
 

 Date: November 1, 2011 

 

 To: John Ryan 

 

 From: Larry Ramirez 

 

 cc: Governing Board 

 

 RE: Community Schools Update 

 

 

 

 

Community Schools Flag Football and Spirit Squad program 

We have over 200 people involved in this pair of outdoor activities. The program is modeled 

after the NFL Flag Football program and modified to fit the needs of the children in our 

community. We have increased the schools involved to include Sierra Oaks, Hayden, and 

Kearny.  Games are being played in Mammoth, San Manuel, ands Oracle. 

 

 

 

Halloween Madness 

The “6
th

 Annual Halloween Madness” was held on the SMHS campus October 30th. The events 

this year included the annual Costume Parade which culminated in with Trunk or Treat in the 

auditorium parking lot.  There was a food court and games for the kids. The project has enjoyed 

widespread support in our community, including but not limited to, our student organizations, 

San Manuel Fire, Lions, AJC, and several other great organizations and businesses. 

 

 

Misc items 

We had a Red Cross blood drive, helped with homecoming festivities, concluded a very 

successful soccer season, and helped with several other events. 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any questions, or need additional information, please do not hesitate to let me know. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Larry Ramirez 

Community Schools Director 


